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 S T E P S 

Our councils and boards are in place for the new 
year. What will they accomplish for the spreading of 
the good news of Jesus Christ? What kinds of 
ministries will they facilitate and encourage? How will 
each person in our parish encourage and pray for 
their leaders? 

A few quotes from Christian leadership expert John 
Maxwell are: 

A leader is one who knows the way, goes 

the way, and shows the way.  

People never care how much you know 

until they know how much you care.  

A man must be big enough to admit his 

mistakes, smart enough to profit from 

them, and strong enough to correct them.  

So what do leaders do? Romans 2:4b states about 

God (the ultimate leader), ôGodõs kindness is 

meant to lead you to repentance?õ Letôs 

extract a principle from this verse. Leadership does good, 

leaders lead people to good, leadership results in good. 

Life is good! 

Godôs leadership leads to life. John 6:44 No one 

can come to me unless the Father who 

sent me  draws him. Also, John 14:6 Jesus 

said to him, òI am  the way, and  the 

truth, and  the life. No one comes to the 

Father except through me.  

Leadership in a church, any church, cooperates with the 

proclamation of the good news of the kingdom. Decisions, 

actions, encouragement, speech, and community 

involvement all communicate what youôre all about.  

Letôs go back to the last John Maxwell quote. What does 

this quote tell you about being a leader? What does it say 

about the leaderôs character, their motives, their creativity, 

or even their staying power? Think of a great leader from 

the present or the past. What made them great? 

Being Lutherans, letôs look at Luther. Would you say he 

was committed, a man of principle, having strong 

character (even the flaws in a great leader are strong)? 

How about brave, bold, uncompromising? Are you starting 

to see the problem? What makes great leaders can feel a 

little abrasive, even a little rude on the right subjects and in 

front of opposition. 

Simply put, leaders lead. When they lead well they still 

experience opposition but perhaps less than poor leaders. 

Leaders who have great ideas, learn to ósellô their great 

ideas, and bring people together to implement those ideas. 

The result is good. 

So where would you like to see the churches in our 

parish go? Is what your thinking biblical? Does it reach 

people with the good news of Jesus Christ? Does it build 

up the church?   

So  the church throughout all Judea 

and Galilee and Samaria had peace and 

was being built up. And  walking in the 

fear of the Lord and in the comfort of the 

Holy Spirit,  it multiplied. Acts 9:31  

If you read Acts 9 you will see the Church being built up 

amidst great persecution. Where there is progress there is 

often trouble. Trouble from within or from without or both.  

You are called to lead in some way. Allow God to work 

in your character while you work to obey Him in the ways 

He leads you. 

Now to  him who is able to do far more 

abundantly than all that we ask or 

think,  according to the power at work 

within us,  to him be glory in the church 

and in Christ Jesus throughout all 

generations, forever and ever. Amen. 

Ephesians 3:20 - 21  

~ Pastor Jim 

Leadership or Dictatorship  

§ Tammy Evans 
§ Dora Meyerôs great-

grandson 
§ Jordan Johnson 
§ Chuck Boyer 
§ Art Yliniemi 
§ Curt Oakland 
§ Michael Knapp 
§ Ramona Olson 
§ Loretta Ehrmantraut 
§ Peggy Lake 

§ Agnes Lindroos 
§ Arionna Matteson 
§ Liberty Havnes 
§ Paul Shepersky 
§ Tim Johnson 
§ Tom Carlson 
§ Lucille Erickson 
§ Kathy Mickelson 
§ Tom Mickelson 
§ Lynette Hilden 
§ Linda Miller 

§ Brent Freeman 
§ Mary Ann Lusti 
§ Brie Schilling 
§ Craig Ahlin 
§ Dennis Anderson 
§ Tanya Porter 
§ Elaine Hollerud 
§ Naomi Butcher 
§ John Rader 
§ Thomas Merchlewicz  
§ Bruce Blanchard  

§ Elvin Yrjo 
§ Susan Gullekson 
§ Our Country & Military 
§ Jon Soppeland 
§ Hayden Paulson  
§ Braden Tjosaas 
§ Luke Hallaway 
§ Our Churches, 

Pastors, Leaders, and 
Staff 

§ Our Shut-ins 

Remember in Prayer  



The First English Lutefisk Supper Committee would like to thank 

everyone who volunteered or donated to the Annual Supper. 

Without all of you, we could not have gotten the job done. A 

special Thank you to Mark & Kris Spadgenske for donating all the 

hamburger for the event. Thanks also to those who came to the 

supper and supported us. Through all your help, we  raised 

$1555.42 for our church. Good job everyone.  

Thanks again, The Lutefisk Supper Committee 

MILITARY BIBLE STICKS  

Just $25 provides a Military BibleStick (the Audio Drama New 

Testament and selected Psalms) for one of the Troops who 

protect our nation and preserve our freedoms. 

òThis has been the most useful thing Iõve ever had. Every day I 

listen ñ and it has brought me closer to God,ó says a Navy 

pilot.  Thanks for giving a life-changing gift to the Troops! 

~We will be receiving your donations for Military Biblesticks 

until March 11th and then sending donations out on March 13th.   

There has been over 25,0000 requests from pastors and 

chaplains in the military for Biblesticks for the troops, we 

would like to get as many as possible in their hands by 

Resurrection Sunday! 

Friends in Christ Board of Trustees Meeting  

February 18 th , 2018 

Present: Tim P, Curt O, Reuben R, Gordy H. and Tracey O. 

Curt O. opened the meeting with prayer. 

First order of business: 

Election of officers 

President: a motion was made and passed for Curt O to be 

president. 

Vice President: a motion was made and passed for Gordy H to be 

the V.P. 

Secretary/ Treasurer: a motion was made and passed for Tracey 

O. to be Secretary/ Treasurer. 

Tom C and Mike S. are members of the Board of the Trustees. 

Thank you very much Tim P. for your time as president at Friends 

in Christ. 

Thank you very much Mac O. for your time as treasurer at 

Friends in Christ. 

The secretary report was read approved. 

The financial report was discussed, and a motion was made to 

send financial report to audit. Motion passed. 

Missions: Sending 250.00 dollars to the crisis center in Brainerd 1-

800-462-5525. The crisis center line is answered 24 hours a day. 

Volunteers are trained to listed to each caller and provide 

referrals to callers for resources.  

Giving 50.00 to Sebeka Post Prom. Motion made and passed. 

Giving 150.00 for the ministerial association. 

A thank you card was received from the Sebeka Food Shelf for 

the donation of 36 turkeys. 

A thank you card was received from the MCBI radio station. 

The board decided to skip the bowling outing this year. If anyone 

from church has ideas for an outing or event, please let a trustee 

know. 

The meeting closed with prayer. 

Submitted by Tracey Olson 

Friends in Christ Annual Meeting  

February 4 th,  2018 

Tim P. opened the annual meeting with prayer. 

The annual meeting minutes from 2017 were 

accepted as written with a motion. 

Tim P. will be coming to the end of his term with 

the board of trustees and we thank him very 

much for his time and wish him well. Thank you 

again Tim. 

February 24th, Friends in Christ will have an 

installation of its board of trustees. 

Pastor Jim held discussion on the L.Y.O. Jim 

expressed his thanks for all the volunteer and he 

has about 20 youth in confirmation class and 27 

L.Y.O youth coming every Wednesday. 

Rueben R. went over the expenses of Friends in 

Christ and the proposed budget for 2018. He 

also discussed the income and the expenses of all 

the funds for F.I.C. In addition, he went through 

the balance sheet and the projected income of 

2018. A motion was made and accepted for the 

2018 budget. 

Tim P. went through the United Parish 

Agreement, A discussion was held on Part 5 of 

the pastoral call line 3. A motion was made and 

passed to accept this change. Talked about The 

United Parish Agreement and held a discussion 

on it. A motion was made to approve the 

agreement and the motion passed. 

Tim P. held discussion on F.I.C bylaws. Friends in 

Christ will need 3 volunteers from the 

congregation to execute the parish agreement. 

Tim P, Marianne K and Tracey O volunteered to 

serve for a term of one year. Motion was made 

and accepted. 

New Business: Talked about Red Eye River days 

service. Further discussion will be held later. 

Pastor Jim spoke about himself and Ron B. being 

able to work together for an additional two 

years. Talked about mileage for Ron and 

purchasing learning materials. Ron B is a licensed 

minister at the same organization that Jim is 

licensed through. 

A big thank you to the volunteers who set up and 

break down the church it down every Sunday, for 

the making of the communion bread, and playing 

the piano.  

Thank you also to Reuben and Mac for counting 

money and all the other financial reports and 

accounting for Friends in Christ. 

Motion made to adjourn the meeting, motion 

passed. 

Meeting closed with prayer 

Submitted by Tracey Olson Secretary 



First English Administrative Board Meeting ~ February 12, 2018 

Meeting opened at 6:30 by Verllien A. 

Present: Pastor Jim, Roger H., Trisha K., Virgel O., Marie H., Verllien A., 

Roxanne G. 

Devotions read by Verllien A. 

Reorganization of Officers: 

President: Marie H.  Vice President: Verllien A. 

Secretary: Roxanne G.  Treasurer: Verllien A. 

Education: Trisha K.  Evangelism/Social Ministry: Roger H. 

Worship: Marie H.  Church Finance/Stewardship: Verllien A. 

Buildings/Grounds: Virgel O. 

Secretaryôs report was read, motion to approve by Roger H, seconded by 

Trisha K., motion approved. 

Treasurerôs report was read, motion to approve by Trisha K., seconded by 

Roxanne G., motion approved. 

Pastorôs report was read, motion to accept by Trisha K., seconded by Verllien 

A., motion accepted. 

Mileage log report was read, Roger H made a motion to accept, seconded by 

Trisha K., motion accepted. 

Unfinished Business 

1.Lutefisk supper, advertising for lutefisk supper will be coming out of 

lutefisk profits next year, a motion was made to this effect, seconded by 

Verllien A., motion approved.  A motion was made by Verllien A to donate 

$150 of the profit from the Lutefisk supper to the Menahga Area Food Shelf, 

seconded by Trisha K., motion approved. Motion was made by Verllien A. to 

have a financial report for Social Ministry given to the Administrative Board 

on a regular basis, seconded and approved. 

2.Call Committee-no report 

3.Task Force-duties are done, task force committee turned over to United 

Parish 

4.United Parish, Dayna will make a list of all committee members. 

5.Constitution and by-laws were approved on January 28, 2018. 

6.Mesh over pipes for heat/ac ducting discussion.  Virgel O will talk with 

Kevin K about solving the problem, motion made by Verllien A, seconded 

by Trisha K, motion approved. 

New Business 

1.Rekeying of locks at the church, $500 has been donated to cover the cost.  

Motion was by Trisha K to go ahead with rekeying the locks, seconded by 

Verllien A, motion approved. 

2.Joint Services as United Parish,  Roger H. made a motion for First English 

to join the services for Red Eye River Days, Menahga Midsummer, Paul 

Miller Park in Perham and Bethany Auction, seconded by Trisha K., motion 

approved. 

3.Roger H made a motion to purchase Quickbooks for church finances, 

seconded by Virgel O, motion approved. 

4.Virgel O made a motion to allow Wadena County to hold pre-school 

screening at the church on March 6th & 7th, seconded by Verllien A., motion 

approved. 

Next meeting date is March 12, 2018 at 6:30 PM 

Devotions for next month-Trisha K. 

Motion made by Trisha K to adjourn, seconded by Roger H. meeting 

adjourned. 

Submitted by Roxanne Gilbert 

January 17, 2018 Call  

Committee Meeting Minutes  

Meeting was called to order at 

6pm by Call Committee President 

Marie. Present: Marie, Marlene, Ryan, 

Tim, Becky, JoAnn. 

 Marie opened with a devotion. 

The main focus of our meeting was to 

visit with/interview Ron Beck and con-

firm his commitment to help in all 

three Parishes until we formally call a 

Pastor. Ron is currently credentialed 

with the Omega team and is willing to 

increase his responsibilities. 

 Also discussed conversations with 

members of the Parishes in regards to 

what they thought the most important 

role of a Pastor is, preferred worship 

style (traditional vs. contemporary), 

and feelings about a female or male 

Pastor. 

  Date for the next meeting was 

not set. The meeting was closed at 

7pm with The Lord's Prayer. 

  JoAnn Olson 

Call Committee Secretary 

 

February 19th, 2018 Call  

Committee Meeting Minutes  

The Call Committee meeting was 

held on Monday, February 19th.  

Members present were: Art Y., 

Becky P., Marie H., Marlene S. and 

Ryan S. Pastor Jim was also present.  

We discussed the different op-

tions for a pastor. We could hire an 

interim, a part-time, a full-time pastor, 

or have Pastor Jim and Ron continue 

as they have been. The general con-

sensus was that we will continue as we 

have been with both Pastor Jim and 

Ron sharing services for the next 1+ 

years so that we can take our time 

figuring out what we want in a future 

pastor. This will now go to the United 

Parish for their review.  

Becky Palmer, acting secretary 

 

A short meeting of the First English Administrative Board was held right after Sunday services on 02/25/2018.  A vote was called 

to take the monies out of our reserve and make a double payment for our building fund this month. We will know the EXACT 

amount that is owed for the rest of the few months.  Motion made by Marie H. Second by Roger H.  Trisha K. and Verllien A. 

Voted for it to be carried.  



BETHANY 
Attendance & Offering 
 

2/4/18  
18  Adults 8 Children 
General $ 870.00 
Missions    $      20.00 
             $  890.00 
2/11/18             
19 Adults 3 Children 
General $ 350.00 
Missions    $      5.00 
             $  355.00 
2/18/18              

General $ 525.00 
Missions    $      5.00 
             $  530.00 
2/14/18 Lent Service 
Lent Offering $      138.00 
Supper    $      188.35
 $  326.25 
2/25/18           

General $ 290.00 
Missions    $      20.00 
             $  310.00 

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Kris S., Ron M., 

Dave M., Wendy M., Lynette Y. and Pastor 

Jim Hallaway. 

 

Pastor Jim opened the meeting with a 

devotion and prayer. 

Pastor Jim asked for nominations for 

President.  Ron made a motion nominating 

Kris.  Dave seconded.  Motion carried. 

Kris asked for nominations for Vice 

President.  Wendy made a motion 

nominating Dave.  Ron seconded.  Motion 

carried. 

Kris asked for nominations for Secretary.  

Dave made a motion nominating Lynette.  

Wendy seconded.  Motion carried. 

 

SECRETARYõS REPORT:  Ron made a 

motion to approve the minutes from the 

annual meeting and the December 13 

meeting as printed.  Dave seconded.  

Motion carried. 

 

TREASURERõS REPORT:  It was noted 

that disbursements were more than 

receipts for the month of January.  This 

has been the trend for the last several 

months.  Kris noted that in the annual 

report a comparative of disbursements 

from current year to prior year has always 

been noted, but that there has not been a 

comparative of receipts from current year 

to prior year.  She will make sure this 

comparative is printed in next yearõs 

report.  She noted that total receipts for 

2017 were down by $14,718.00 compared 

to 2016.  Disbursements were also down 

in 2017 compared to 2016. 

 

Receipts for 2016:  $60,693.60                               

Disbursements for 2016:  $59,012.51 

Receipts for 2017:  $45,975.62                               

Disbursements for 2017:  $45,275.14 

 

Dave made a motion to approve the 

treasurerõs report.  Ron seconded.  

Motion carried. 

Ministry Reports: 

Social Ministry/Evangelism:  Cards will be 

sent. 

Stewardship:  Offering continues to be 

down. 

Education:  Sunday School continues.  Jim 

will be teaching First Communion training 

during worship services on the 1st and 3rd 

Sundays in March with first communion 

being received on Resurrection Sunday. 

Worship:  Ron would like to use 5th 

Sunday worship as a òHymn Singó Sunday. 

Buildings & Grounds:  Please keep electric 

thermostats off around the church.  Mark 

will utilize and control these as needed. 

Youth:  LYO Valentines Sweetheart 

Supper was a huge success with 120 meals 

served.  The kids did a great job hosting 

Mileage Report:  Dave made a motion to 

approve Pastor Jimõs mileage.  Wendy 

seconded.  Motion carried. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

1.  Call Committee will be meeting on 

February 19.  Please turn in surveys 

and talk to either Ryan or Art with any 

comments or questions. 

2.  Task Force Report:  Job has been 

completed as United Parish 

Agreement was approved as present 

by all 3 congregations. 

3.  United Parish Council will be meeting 

after the Call Committee Meeting to 

discuss decisions made at that meeting. 

4.  Mike and Dean did complete the audit 

of the books.  Thank you to both of 

them for doing that. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

1.  Lenten Offerings:  Ron made a motion 

to designate Lenten Offering to the 

Harvest Bible Institute in India.  Dave 

seconded.  Motion carried. 

2. Easter Breakfast:  Everyone will need to 

help with setting up, serving and clean 

up.  Lynette will look for someone to 

purchase the food for the breakfast. 

 

Next Meeting will be Thursday, March 15 

at 6:00pm 

Respectively Submitted by Lynette 

Yliniemi, Secretary 

FIRST ENGLISH                                               
Attendance & Offering 

2/4/18  
31  Adults 7 Children 

General $ 387.50 
Initial Offering $ 5.00 
Loose $      12.00 
Building     $      117.50 
             $  519.00 
2/11/18             
31  Adults 4 Children 
General $ 1,510.00 
Loose $      2.00 
Initial Offering $ 5.00 
Building     $      380.00 
             $  966.00 
2/14/18 Ash Wednesday 
55  Adults 14 Children 
Lent Offering $      239.63 
General $ 20.00 
Building     $      45.00            
 $  304.63 
2/18/18              
39  Adults 15 Children 
General $  1,450.00 
Loose $ 22.19 
Food Shelf $  100.00 
Building     $      225.00 
              $   1,827.19 
2/25/18           
32  Adults 7 Children 
General $ 615.00 
Loose $      14.00 
Building     $      115.00            
 $  744.00 

BETHANY LUTHERAN CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING  ~  FEBRUARY 13, 2018 

The Bethany Church Resurrection 
morning breakfast will be a church 
effort. Set up, serving and clean-up 
will need to be done by everyone.  



First English Womenõs Executive Board Meeting 

Thursday, February 15th at 4:00 PM 

Devotions & prayer by Marlene Schiotz began the meeting. 

The secretary's report was read and approved. 

Correspondence: Lost & found for donation, St. Josephõs 

Hospital for donation, Acts of Messiah. 

Treasurerõs report read & approved. 

Motion made & seconded to buy a new roaster for 

kitchen, Nesco $39.99 plus shipping. 

Missions: Collecting items for 50 Personal Care Kits, 

deadline is March 1st for collecting, packing items on 

March 21st.  

Kitchen cleaning will be Saturday, February 17th at 10 AM. 

Lenten Supper is February 28th at 5:30, next one here is 

March 14th. 

March 24th at 1 PM for movie at Woodside Manor. 

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, March 15th at 

4:00 PM. 

The meeting was closed with the Lord's Prayer. 

PLEASE NOTE: All meeting minutes published in the Epistle are yet to be approved at the next meeting of each council or board. 

Where:  First English &  

Bethany Lutheran Churches 

When:  6:30 PM Services  

Supper will be served before  

each service at 5:30 PM  

3/7 at Bethany, 3/14 at First English,  

3/21 at Bethany, 3/28 at First English 

United Parish Lenten Services  

March 2018 Food Shelf Campaign  
And he lifted up his eyes on his disciples, and said: "Blessed are you who are poor, 

for yours is the kingdom of God. "Blessed are you who are hungry now, for you shall 
be satisfied."Blessed are you who weep now, for you shall laugh.  Luke 6:20-21 

 

Please remember the hungry during our congregationõs March 

Campaign. We will be collecting food and cash donations for the 

Menahga Area Food Shelf throughout the month of March. 

Monetary Donations Welcome! All donations will be 

doubled in the month of March.  

Minnesota FoodShare is a Program of the Greater Minneapolis Council of Churches 

World Day of Prayer 

Friday, March 2nd,   2018 at  4:00 P.M. 

At First English Lutheran Church  

World Day of Prayer is an ecumenical Celebration of informed prayer and 

prayerful action.  This service is sponsored by The Women of First English 

Lutheran Church.  The host country for WDP 2018 is Suriname.  

All Godôs Creation is Very Good! 

The First English Women of the Word is 

collecting items for Personal Care Kits for 

Lutheran World Relief.  If you would like to 

donate, please bring items to First English and 

place them in the basket provided.  Thank you. 

Personal Care Kit:  

¶ One light- to medium-weight, bath-size 

towel (approximately 52ó X 27ó or smaller), 

dark color recommended 

¶ Two bath-size bars (4 to 5 oz.) of soap, any 

brand, in original wrapping 

¶ One adult-size toothbrush in its original 

packaging 

¶ One sturdy comb, remove packaging 

¶ One metal nail clippers (with or without 

attached file), remove packaging 

Wrap items in towel and tie w/ ribbon or yarn. 

We would like to say 

thank you for the many 

cards of sympathy, all 

the prayers, and gifts of 

money in memory of 

our mom. All the 

monies went toward 

banners for Lund 

Lutheran Church. 

Thanks again for all the 

prayers and support 

during this difficult 

time.  

Godõs blessings, 

Myron Bruer, Pastor 
Steve & Jane, Randy, 

Maria, Connie, and 

families. 




